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My office has been in contact with Glenn Greenwald, a journalist for The Guardian, who has
reported on previously undisclosed data-collection methods and privacy breaches by the National
Security Agency. His reports have been based on information that he received from
whistleblowers in his capacity as a journalist, not from personal knowledge. I asked Mr.
Greenwald to meet in Washington, D.C. with me and my staff as part of my official duties. He is
reluctant to do so, because he fears detention, and potentially prosecution, by the Department of
Justice or other U.S. authorities.

Mr. Greenwald, a United States citizen currently living in Brazil, has been publicly attacked by
Members of Congress such as Representative Peter King, who on multiple occasions has called
for his arrest merely because of his reporting as a journalist on the NSA. The Chairs of the

Senate and House Intelligence Committees, Senator Dianne Feinstein and Representative Mike
Rogers, have appeared to echo this threat, as have prominent foreign-policy commentators such
as Alan Dershowitz and Marc Thiessen.

Moreover, activists and persons connected with this summer’s revelations about our country’s
surveillance programs have already experienced government encounters that smack of
intimidation. Mr, Greenwald’s partner, David Miranda, was detained for nine hours at London
Heathrow Airport in August by U.K. law enforcement officials invoking the United Kingdom’s
Terrorism Act. Baraa Shiban, a Yemeni anti-drone activist, was similarly detained at London
Gatwick on September 24™ and repeatedly questioned about his political work and opinions.
Our own government, as detailed in documents reported by Mr. Greenwald, portrays political
opposition to drone attacks and similar activism as part of “propaganda campaigns” by
America’s “adversaries.” Therefore, Mr. Greenwald is concerned about similar difficulties

should he return here.
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I regard this as regrettable, because: (1) the commission of journalism is not a crime; (2) on the
contrary, it is protected explicitly under the First Amendment; and (3) Mr. Greenwald’s reports
regarding these subjects have, in fact, informed me, other Members of Congress, and the general
public of serious, pervasive violations of law and constitutional rights committed by agents of
the government.

Bearing in mind that Mr. Greenwald is a citizen of the United States, please let me know: (1)
whether the Department of Justice intends to bring charges against Mr. Greenwald, and (2)
should Mr. Greenwald seek to enter the United States, whether the Department of Justice, the
Department of Homeland Security, or any other office of the federal government intends to
detain, question, arrest, or prosecute Mr. Greenwald, or to monitor or interfere in any way with
his entry into or movement within the United States.

Sincerely,

(o fragoan

Alan Grayson
Member of Congress



